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PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT ACT 2000  
(AS AMENDED) (SECTION 179)

PART 8 OF THE PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT REGULATIONS 2001 (AS AMENDED) 

TUBBER BUS STOP & UPGRADE PEDESTRIAN CROSSING

In accordance with Part 8 of the Planning & Development Regulations 2001 (as amended), Offaly 
County Council hereby gives notice of proposals to provide Two No. Bus Stops and Shelters and also to  
Upgrade Pedestrian Crossing at Tubber, Co. Offaly.

In summary, the development will comprise the following:

•	 Removal of paths/Construction of footpaths. 

•	 Upgrade Pedestrian Crossing on R420.  

•	 Installation of two No. Bus Stops including Shelters/Waiting Area.

•	 Installation of associated Drainage Works.

•	 Installation of associated Road Markings.

•	 Including all associated Accommodation Works.

Offaly County Council has prepared an EIA Screening Report in accordance with the requirements of 
the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended). On the basis of this Screening Report, 
Offaly County Council has determined that there is no likelihood of significant effects on the 
environment. Accordingly, it has been determined that EIA is not required in respect of this proposed 
development. Any person may within 4 weeks from the date of this notice, apply to An Bord Pleanála 
for a screening determination as to whether this proposed development would be likely to have 
significant effects on the environment.

The proposed development has been the subject of an Appropriate Assessment screening in 
accordance with the EU Habitats Directive and the Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended. 
The Appropriate Assessment screening concluded that the proposed development would not be likely 
to give rise to significant or indeterminate impacts on any European site.

Plans and particulars of the proposed Tubber Bus Stop & Upgrade Pedestrian Crossing Scheme are 
available for inspection from the 05th of September 2024 or during public opening hours at the 
offices of Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, County Offaly  
(R35 F893) and the offices of Tullamore Municipal District, Acres Hall, Cormac Street, Tullamore, 
County Offaly (R35 WV59), for a period of four weeks ending 03rd of October, 2024.

The plans and particulars will also be available to view online at www.offaly.ie (See ‘Online 
Services>Public Consultations link on the home page). 

Submissions or observations with respect to the proposed development, dealing with the proper 
planning and sustainable development of the area in which the development would be situated may be 
made in writing or by email as follows:

The Director of Services for Roads, Water & Environment, Offaly County Council, Áras an Chontae, 
Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly, or by emailing activetravel@offalycoco.ie on or before 12.00 
noon 17th of October, 2024.

Submissions should be headed “Tubber Bus Stop” Please make your submission by one medium only, 
i.e. in writing or by email. 

Mr. Tom Shanahan, Director of Services,  
Offaly County Council.

Áras an Chontae, Charleville Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly, R35 F893. 
T. 057 934 6800  |  E. customerservices@offaly.ie  |  W. offaly.ie


